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We, the family of St Peter’s, united in faith by God, strive to learn and grow together to be the best we possibly can everyday. 

Newsletter Number 8                                                23rd October 2015
Dear Parents and Friends,
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As we break for half term don’t forget to change your clocks on Sunday night.
.
RE Newsletter

The Autumn term newsletter is now on the website, please take a look when you have finished reading this newsletter.

Mayesbrook Climbing.
Our Y5 children this week walked to Mayesbrook Park to use the amazing climbing walls. They had a brilliant time and all challenged themselves.

[image: image7.jpg]



School Photos

The school photos will be on Monday 2nd November. Please make sure your children are in full winter uniform.   
Uniform

Girls should wear white socks. Earrings should be plain studs nothing else.

Coats should NOT be GREY. Black or dark blue only. 

Hockey Tournament 

Our team of Somto, Rume, Onye & Tian won the silver medal at their first ever borough tournament. Well played!
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School arrangements.

In the morning before school children should not be running around, they should wait calmly for the gates to open then walk to their classrooms.

In the afternoons parents will be allowed in when the gates open at 3.10pm for all children to be collected at 3.15pm.
Parent Pay

Your child will no longer receive a hot dinner if their account is not at least £2 in credit.  An emergency meal could be given at Mr Craft’s discretion if you contact the Office before 9.30am. It is your responsibility to make sure your child’s parent pay is in credit at all times.        
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BREAKFAST CLUB

The charge is £2 per day. Payment for the week must be paid on their first day of attendance. You can if you wish, pay for more than a week in advance, for example, monthly, termly. This is to cover the staffing, food and resources costs. 

Reading help.

If anyone is willing to give up a little time to hear children reading in our school please let me know. 9am to 10am or 2.15pm-3.15pm
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Please take the time during in half term to read with your child.
Reading is an important skill that needs to be developed in children. Not only is it necessary for survival in the world of schools and (later on) universities, but in adult life as well. The ability to learn about new subjects and find helpful information on anything depends on the ability to read.
10 Tips on Hearing Your Child Read
	1. Choose a quiet time
Set aside a quiet time with no distractions. Ten to fifteen minutes is usually long enough.
	6. Visit the Library
Encourage your child to use the public library regularly.


	2. Make reading enjoyable
Make reading an enjoyable experience. Sit with your child. 
	7. Regular practice
Try to read with your child on most days. 'Little and often' is best. 

	3. Maintain the flow
If your child mispronounces a word do not interrupt immediately. Instead allow opportunity for self-correction. It is better to tell a child some unknown words to maintain the flow rather than insisting on trying to build them all up from the sounds of the letters. If your child does try to 'sound out' words, encourage the use of letter sounds rather than 'alphabet names'.
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8. Communicate
Your child has a reading diary from school. Try to communicate regularly with positive comments and any concerns. 


	4. Be positive
If your child says something nearly right to start with that is fine. Don't say 'No. That's wrong,' but 'Let's read it together' and point to the words as you say them. Boost your child's confidence with constant praise for even the smallest achievement.

	9. Talk about the books
There is more to being a good reader than just being able to read the words accurately. Just as important is being able to understand what has been read. Always talk to your child about the book; about the pictures, the characters, how they think the story will end, and their favourite part. You will then be able to see how well they have understood and you will help them to develop good comprehension skills.

	5. Success is the key
Parents anxious for a child to progress can mistakenly give a child a book that is too difficult. This can have the opposite effect to the one they are wanting. Remember 'Nothing succeeds like success'. Until your child has built up his or her confidence, it is better to keep to easier books. Struggling with a book with many unknown words is pointless. Flow is lost, text cannot be understood and children can easily become reluctant readers.
	10. Variety is important
Remember children need to experience a variety of reading materials eg. Picture books, hard backs, comics, magazines, poems, and information books.



Please take the opportunity to visit the library during half term.
Library events during half term
	Maths Club
This event next takes place on 23 October 2015, 4pm to 4:45pm.
Classes suitable for primary-aged children (Reception to Year 6)
Places are limited, and allocated on a first come, first served basis.  Contact Dagenham Library for details: 020 8724 3942 or dagenham.library@lbbd.gov.uk
For information about the club, contact Mrs Bright: sadebright@aol.com

	Saturday Homework Club – Thames View Library
This event next takes place on 24 October 2015, 11am to 1pm.
Venue: Thames View Library
Homework club offers free printing to children to complete their homework in the comfort of an IT suite
Children must borrow at least one book to have free printing
Drop in session for children and young people under 16 years of age
	Lego Club – Dagenham Library
This event next takes place on 24 October 2015, 2:30pm to 4:30pm.
Venue: Dagenham Library
Create something special with the world’s best known construction toy
Children under 8 years of age MUST be accompanied by a responsible adult. Due to the small parts involved, these sessions are not suitable for children under 3 years.
Free sessions. For more information, contact 020 8724 3942


	Little Rhyme Makers Children’s Centre 
This event next takes place on 23 October 2015, 1:30pm to 2:15pm.
Venue: Dagenham Library
A music and movement group for children and their parents or carers, to sing, play, make friends and learn language together
Free session.  Booking not required – first come, first served basis
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	Play with a Story Children’s Centre Session-
This event next takes place on 26 October 2015, 1:30pm to 2:30pm.
Venue: Dagenham Library
For you and your child to have fun sharing books and stories while you play, talk and learn together. There will be activities and crafts to help you child enjoy the story. First come, first served.
Contact; Leys Children’s Centre 020 8724 1983


Y6 Secondary school.

Please ensure that you have applied online before October 31st
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Birthdays

We all love celebrating birthdays. However, we would be grateful in future, if you could limit the birthday gift to other children in their class to one item per child and send them in with your child/children to give to their class teacher in the morning. 
Happy Birthday 19th October – 1st November 2015 
Destiny Mido 7, Brandon Francis 8, Brigitte Mungo 10, Freya Wood-Laslett 4, Thea Ugay 11, Margaret Adebayo 11, Matthew Abundo 6, Somto Onyia 11, Lotenna Ezeani 7, Wisdom Onasanya 4, Caleb Edu Adjoh 11, Chidera Nwokorie 8, Jesse Anyanwu 10, Chi-Chi Musa-Onyeka 5, Ebube Ikejimba 10, Hervi Kabamba 6,  Jessica Benneh-Yeboah 8, Xavier Kaminski 5.  
SCHOOL REOPENS ON MONDAY 2ND NOVEMBER 2015
	Monday 2nd November 
	SCHOOL PHOTOS

8.00am                 Yr  3/4 Athletics Club (by invitation only) 

3.15pm – 4.30pm   Yr 5/6 Athletics Club (by invitation only)

	Tuesday 3rd November
	3.15pm – 4.30pm   Yr 5/6 Netball Club (by invitation only)
3.15pm – 4.30pm   Yr 1/2 Football Club


	Wednesday  4th November
	8.00am                  Pop Choir (by invitation only)
3.15pm – 4.30pm   Yr 3/4  Football club


	Thursday 5th November 
	8am                      Yr 5/6 boys football



	Friday 6th November  

	8am                       Yr 5  Judo (by invitation only)
8am                       Yr 5/6 girls football

2.30pm                  Whole school assembly.



	Saturday 7th November
	8.50am Evans Moore football.




Yours sincerely,  
Mr D Craft   Headteacher.  
Our staff have had training around the area of FGM. (a barbaric, illegal 

practice)
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Worried about FGM?

Call the NSPCC FGM Helpline if you are
worried a child is at risk of, or has had FGM.

Action Items o]

It's free, anonymous and open 24/7:
Telephone: 0800 028 3550
Email: fgmhelp@nspcc.org.uk

Dear Daniel

Thank you again for hosting Arc's FGM INSET yesterday and
for your support of our work on these issues.  if you would
Kindly spend a couple of minutes providing feedback on our
delivery (which we will compile for our Evaluation Report for
the funders at the DCLG), it would greatly assist us in helping
to secure future funding for FGM awareness programmes

(Click on the link only takes a few minutes)

hitps:/iwww surveymonkey com//MLEZ76Z v
SIDEZ60FZ7 b HELPIMPROVEOFFICE = NOTES





[image: image3.emf]I will run 2 open day before the start date to raise awareness and a chance for parents and children to meet with staff and ask any questions.

The 1st one in during the October half term date TBC by next week and the 2nd will be just before school vacates for Christmas.

Details of the After school club:

EM3 Kids Club

Harmony House

number - 07873426802

email - em3kidsclub@gmail.com

